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Pierre/Ft. Pierre Historic Preservation Commission 
May 2023 Minutes
May 16, 2023, Commission meeting at the Log Cabin, Ft. Pierre, SD called to Order by President Zeller at 12:04pm.



In Attendance
Commission Members: President Don Zeller, Treasurer Donna Leslie, Secretary Robert Kean, Sunny Hannum.
Meeting working documents were referred to and reviewed in preparation for Commission discussions.
Commission Members Volunteer Hours were recorded.
AGENDA ADDITION:
	Old Business:  8. Meat Market Sign
Approval of Minutes
The April 18, 2023, Revised Draft Commission Minutes were reviewed.  Two corrections were noted as follows: 1. Page 3, Other, 2. Meat Market Sign, line 4 after “family.”, insert the following sentence. “The estimate was $90.00 for the sign and $80.00/hour for the installation.” 2. Page 4, paragraph 4, Kids Archeology Camp, line 1, change “shard” to “shared.” There being no further additions of corrections offered, Sunny Hannum moved, Donna Leslie seconded that the PFPHPC April 18, 2023, Minutes be approved and distributed as corrected.  MOTION PASSED 
Financial Planning Document Review
Commission Members reviewed the PFPHPC Financial Planning Document and accompanying supporting materials dated May 14, 2023, provided to Commission Members prior to the meeting by Commission Treasurer Donna Leslie.  Additional financial information and notes provided by Treasurer Leslie included a recap of noted expenditures under the SHPO grant to aid in the Commission discussion of the status of the Budget Expense Category #410 as that grant period ends on May 31, 2023.  Any monies not expended from the grant will revert to the SHPO office without penalty.  The Commission further discussed whether to pay Mr. Brad Tennant, who is presenting a Lewis and Clark themed program on June 15, 2023, in Ft. Pierre, in May from this year’s grant or wait until June during next year’s grant cycle.  The timing of the payment will impact the amount of money reverted to SHPO.  The Commission decided to pay Mr. Tennant in June 2023 after his presentation.  By paying this expenditure in June 2023 and not May, the total accumulated reversion to SHPO from this year’s SHPO grant will be in the amount of $764.38.  SHPO will be notified.  (See below at Tales on the River (Agenda Item 7.) for action taken on this matter.)  Treasurer Leslie also shared efforts undertaken to redesign the Financial Planning Document format to create more space for larger print and more detail using a two-page format.   
Old Business:  Ft. Pierre Chouteau/Verendrye Monument Invoice Approval/MOA
Commission Member Kean updated the Commission on the status of the updated Verendrye Monument/Ft. Pierre Chouteau site Memorandum of Agreement (MOA) for the maintenance and monitoring of these sites in Ft. Pierre.  The previous 5-year agreement is nearing its expiration date.  He noted that the City Commission of Ft. Pierre reviewed and approved the updated 5-year MOA at the Commission’s May 1, 2023, meeting.  The original document will be kept with the Commission’s permanent records and copies of the MOA have been distributed to the State Historic Preservation Office (SHPO) and City of Ft. Pierre.  The monitoring of the sites will begin in June.
State/Tribal Email Grant Review
There is nothing to report currently.
Turtle Effigy Clean UP
President Zeller will inspect the Turtle Effigy site to determine the extent of needed clean up and report back to the Commission to plan the activity.  
Ft. Pierre Chouteau Bike Path
Commission Member Robert Kean reported that the Ft. Pierre Public Works Department has begun hiring additional staff and expects the bike path painting onto Ft. Chouteau Road from the current bike path paralleling Highway 1806 where it crosses Ft. Chouteau Road to the Chouteau site to be completed during the early summer.
Bike Path and Van Metre Bridge
Commission Members discussed aspects of the Van Metre bridge that will impact the development of a planned grant request.  The structural integrity and potential safety issues of the bridge have yet to be investigated and determined.  Further discussion covered whether the scope of repair could include the deck timbers in addition to the railings. Commission Member Hannum shared information from earlier contacts on pricing for the component work noting that it may be better to submit a grant for a complete repair rather than doing it piecemeal.  The grant preparation is tentatively planned for this fall. 
SHPO History Conference 2024 in Pierre, SD April 26-27
President Zeller shared thoughts on the recent SHPO history conference in Pierre.  He noted that there was discussion at the conference to have the materials and presentations made available through various media but nothing further is know at this time.   
Tales on the River by Brad Tennant June 15, 2023 
Commission Member Sunny Hannum shared how publicity for Mr. Brad Tennant’s presentation on June 15, 2023, is being developed by the Short Grass Arts Council and others and what is planned for the weeks leading up to the date.  Various media avenues will be utilized to generate interest in the Lewis & Clark themed talk.  During further discussion, the Commission, by consensus agreed to pay Mr. Tennant for his talk after the presentation takes place in June 2023.  The expenditure, previously approved by the Commission at its April 18, 2023, meeting, will be taken out of the next SHPO grant cycle which begins on June 1, 2023.  
Meat Market Sign 
Commission Member Sunny Hannum reported that the replacement Meat Market Sign in downtown Ft. Pierre has been installed and the bill is ready to be paid. 

MOTION:	President Zeller moved, Donna Leslie seconded, that $200.98 be expended from Budget Expense Category #423 to pay M&R Signs for the cost of replacing and installing the Meat Market Sign in Ft. Pierre.     MOTION PASSED 
New Business: West River History Conference Lead, SD October 5-6
President Zeller shared about an effort to hold a West River History Conference in Lead, SD on October 5-6, 2023.  The anticipated website with further information is not yet available.
QR Code/Stickers Update
 President Zeller noted that the QR codes at locations around the Pierre/Ft. Pierre communities need attention.  The codes weather and fade over time to the point they become useless.  In addition, when updating the codes several years ago, many became invalid.  Zeller will undertake a review of the QR codes currently in the Pierre/Ft. Pierre communities to determine what is needed to make them functional.   
Other:
1. SHPO 2023 Grant:
The SHPO 2023 grant announcement setting the amount of resources available to the Commission has not yet arrived.  It should be received in the next few weeks.  

2. Commission Member Sunny Hannum updated the Commission on the activities of the Lewis and Clark Trail Heritage Foundation.  The Foundation is being supported by Solimar, an organization specializing in developing tourism, to assist the Foundation as it expands its efforts.  The Foundation has taken over the LewisandClark.travel website and plans to convene its Advisory Committee to discuss a range of activities including website improvements, fundraising, and marketing to enhance its product. She will provide further updates as warranted. 
Meeting Adjourned 
Meeting adjourned at 12:45pm.

NEXT MEETING DATE: Tuesday, June 20, 2023, at 12:00pm, noon at the Log Cabin, Ft. Pierre, SD.
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